3 March 2011
A church needs male leadership to meet the Biblical requirements for being a church. Churches are common in rural southern Africa, but as we have mentioned before, men are not. For example, we have four adult women members and two others that come somewhat consistently, but we only have one adult man. However, here are a few stories of some men that we have been privileged to work with. 

SMALL GROUP: KENNY AND TINACHE

Some of you have been praying for Kenny Ndouvhada since last July when we referenced him. He’s been coming to our church for nearly two years. Last August he was baptized after months and months of Bible studies and catechisms in his one-room apartment. Since Mzamani’s death and Rudzani heading to the city for a job, Kenny is now our only baptized man. 
But he’s been joined by Tinache (Shona for “God is with us”) for the past four months. Tinache is a Zimbabwean who lives about 5 kilometers from our church. He passed me while I was working on the road, and we struck up a conversation. From that week to this, he has only missed one Sunday service. 

We meet once per week for a Bible study and prayer, and most Sundays they are both at church. Tinache also signed up for a night class at LBI, but due to his level of English, Paul is privately teaching him the book of Romans once per week. Please pray for godly men to grow into maturity in the local assembly. 

STILL HANGING ON: LAWRENCE
Last month I referenced my efforts to evangelize Lawrence, and a number of you responded with passages that I could use. Interestingly, of those who responded a number gave the same passage: the Rich Man and Lazarus from Luke 16. So for several weeks we have been focusing on different stories and teachings of Jesus from the Gospel of Luke. 
In this morning’s study, he offered several tokens that made me very encouraged for his soul. Please continue to pray for Lawrence’s conversion. 
EYE PROBLEMS: SIPHIWE
He’s not quite a man yet, but he is 21. I’ve mentioned Siphiwe several times in our prayer letters. He is an energetic, outgoing young man who is moving onward in the Christian life. In January, a painful tumor in his eye sent him to the hospital, and he was there for nearly 6 weeks. We thank God that he is recovering, though it is uncertain if he will ever have complete vision in his left eye. 
SOME MEN FROM PAUL’S CHURCH
Last year God gave Paul a friend named Solani Maluleke. He has been eagerly learning with Paul every week and has even attended two LBI courses. Providentially, he lost his job which was one of the tools that God used to draw him to Christ. Please pray that he would be able now to find a new job to support his family as well as boldness to follow Christ in baptism. 
Another young man to pray for is Eric Mamukeyani. He is a member of Paul’s church, but now he is attending a university an hour or so away. He is spearheading an effort to begin a university outreach that will, Lord-willing, start next Thursday. Pray for Eric to be a bold, consistent man of God in a completely secular environment. 
For a core of men,
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“To wash and dress a corpse is a far different thing from making it alive: man can do the one, God alone can do the other.” Charles Spurgeon
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